Board of Assessors – January 5, 2009
The meeting was called to order at 5:35PM by Chairman Harry Johnson.  Also present were Jay Newton and Jack McKiernan.
1. Rich Boucher came in to discuss the MUNIS conversion and what is needed from PK.
2. Discussion on the Verizon letter requesting an agreement for abatement.  Selectman Crowley stopped by and Harry briefed him on it.  Terri to make copy of letter and put Selectmen’s mailbox for Dennis.
3. Terri to make copy of the ATB file for Jay and Jack to review to get up to speed on the cases.
4. The Board voted unanimously to regroup as follows:  Harry Johnson as Chairman, Jay Newton as Clerk and Jack McKiernan as Member.

5. There was a lengthy discussion on CRPCD and the tax bills they have been sent.  Harry explained to the other members that CRPCD cannot technically go to the ATB since the taxes are unpaid and they never went thru the abatement process and got denied.
6. There was a discussion on Board of Health’s request to abate a lien that was incorrectly applied to a property.  Terri to enter tomorrow.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM. 

The following were signed:

Excise abatements

Lien abatement request for Board of Health
Respectfully,

Secretary
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